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ENGLAND




Minutes of Annual General Meeting held at Moulton College, Northampton 8th January 2017.
                                               Meeting  opened at 11.10am

1. Members present; Richard Parker, Fred Sterry, Ian Finch, Pete Weiss, Bryn Evans, Richard Caine, Dave Kirkland, Philip Guise, Allen Ottolangui, Jenny Hunter, Paul Marsh, Joy Nnamani, Martin Bass, Craig Wilkins, Charlotte Reynolds, Mick Ellender, Kevin Jane.

2. Apologies; Doreen Dowsett, Matthew Parker, Adam Riley, Gary Hills
3. Acceptance of minutes from 2015 AGM (10/1/2016) Proposed Craig Wilkins, seconded Pete Weiss. 
Matters arising; Divisional rep access to British Powerlifting membership database now in place.

                              Role of Honour still ongoing.

                              Promotional powerlifting video was produced but as the background featured the  GBPF logo, it now needed updating.

4. Officer reports;  The Chairman, and Secretary produced written reports and the treasurer provided a statement of the accounts which were all accepted. 
5. Election of officers, As  Harry Turner has not been well for some time and unable to continue as president it was agreed that in the first instance George Leggett would be approached to fill this position, the chairman will contact him. As there were no resignations or nominations for officer positions all the remaining officer positions were elected unchanged on block. 
	Position
	Officer

	President
	pending

	Chairman
	Richard Parker

	General Secretary
	Kevin Jane

	Treasurer
	Fred Sterry

	Assistant treasurer
	Doreen Dowsett

	Sponsorship secretary
	Fred McKenzie

	Championship secretary
	Kevin Jane

	Selection secretary
	Fred Sterry

	Merchandising officer
	Kevin Jane

	Records Officer
	Ian Finch

	Web Master
	Matthew Parker

	Director for England
	Kevin Jane


Divisional representatives:
	DIVISION
	REPRESENTATIVE

	East Midlands
	Peter Weiss

	North Midlands
	Dave Kirkland

	South Midlands
	Dean Bowring

	West Midlands
	Jaswinder Singh *

	Greater London
	Joy Nnamani

	North West
	Bryn Evans

	South East
	Craig Wilkins

	South West
	Kevin Green *

	Yorkshire North East
	Richard Caine


* To be confirmed
7. Championship dates; 

The All England to be held at Moulton College Northampton on the 27-29 May 2017.
The English Bench press to be held at Horncastle on the 18th April 2017 

Commonwealth Championships South Africa 10-17th September 2017

8.  Constitution update;  A part from a few minor grammatical alterations the updated constitution presented by the chairman was accepted unanimously.
10.  Notices of Motion 
From YNE   Details of all drug testing conducted within BP jurisdiction to be recorded on BP website in spreadsheet format, including details of all banned lifters, like USAPL (e.g. https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1VaXAd4ETiWk6NMmNzXmTNBAHe494TLxbOig_cf5gw4A/edit?hl=en#gid=1069338385). 
It was pointed out that this is already in place although as there is not a current DCO the list is updated annually. The meeting therefore decided to put forward (13 for, 4 abstentions) the following notice of motion to be considered at the British Powerlifting AGM.

Drug test results to presented in an easily accessible PDF format on the British Powerlifting web site showing current lifters serving a ban, the list to be regularly updated and form part of the job description for whoever takes on the office of DCO. 

  Results of all drug tests to be copied to BP DCO and divisional chair +/ divisional DCO. 
This was rejected as it is already happening.

  The classic and equipped British Powerlifting Championships for both the 3 lift and the bench press competitions are not held over the same weekend. The reason is that many lifters would like the chance to enter and perform to the best of their ability in both classic and equipped.
Rejected as Martin Bass offered to run a bench press separate championship (classic or equipped) in 2018 so that lifters can have the option of lifting in both events.    

From Greater London - GL would like the national federation to consider the minimum 2 year membership requirement for referees. (reduced to one year) 
There was a lengthy discussion and clarification is to be sort regarding the precise ruling as it was unclear as to whether the membership requirement was two complete years of membership or having two consecutive year’s membership cards. As there was no clarification on this point (technical secretary not present) The motion was carried (8 for, 4 against and 5 abstentions) 
11. A.O.B.

Martin Bass raised the issue of international coaches expenses. This matter had been discussed the previous day by the British Powerlifting executive and the meeting was informed that a decision had been agreed to pay designated head coaches £250 maximum per trip and in addition £100 towards referees expenses at this level.  It was also pointed out that assistant coaches would be appointed by the head coach who would also be responsible for them .

Martin also suggested that it would be useful if British Powerlifting were able to appoint a person with the sole responsibility of completing all the relevant paperwork for international teams . It was pointed out that at this time this was not feasible and would therefore remain the responsibility of the appointed team manager/head coach.
Joy Nnamani suggested that the membership needed to be encouraged to turn up to meetings such as this in order to express their concerns and opinions as opposed to using social media channels. This prompted a debate on some of the recent issues that had been aired on social media web sites where various officials had been criticised. It was pointed out that criticising in this manner and displaying emotions does not deal with the underlying problems and although may attract attention is not helpful in resolving issues and often presents only one side of a story. 
Jenny Hunter asked if the English championship qualifying totals were to be adjusted to be once again set at 5% below the British standard. This was agreed and would now take effect from January 2018. 

Craig Wilkins is looking into the possibility of running and inter- divisional championships and will come up with some suggestions re the format that this might take, how it could be scored, possible age allowances, equipped /classic sections etc. 
                                                    Meeting closed 1.50pm
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